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Within the above mentioned CDOT Bid Rules there are several references to the Contracts Market and 
Analysis Branch. As you are aware, the overall structure of the Office of the Chief Engineer has been 
reorganized and the Contracts & Market Analysis Branch no longer exists in name. 

The CDOT Bid Rules have not been revised to reflect the Office of the Chief Engineer reorganization. 
Until this revision occurs, all references and duties in the Bid Rules related to the Contracts & Market 
Analysis Branch and its Branch Manager shall effectively be considered references and duties of the 
Construction Engineering Services and its Manager. 

If there are any questions regarding this memorandum, please feel free to contact me. 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: MARKOS ATAMO, CONSTRUCTION ENGINEERING SERVICES MANAGER 
MARCI GRAY, ENGINEERING CONTRACTS SERVICES MANAGER 

FROM: STEPHEN HARELSON, CHIEF ENGINEER 

CC: JERAD ESQUIBEL, DIRECTOR OF PROJECT SUPPORT SERVICES 
KEITH STEFANIK, DEPUTY CHIEF ENGINEER 

DATE: MARCH 10, 2021 

SUBJECT: RULES GOVENING CONSTRUCTION BIDDING FOR CDOT PUBLIC PROJECTS 2 CCR 601-10 
CONTRACTS AND MARKET ANALYSIS BRANCH – TEMPORARY DESIGNEE 
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